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NHLA Annual Fall Business Meeting
Friday, November 7, 2014
Hooksett Public Library

Call to order:  1:05

The minutes for the 2012 and the 2013 annual meetings were approved.


PRESIDENT’S REPORT / Linda Taggart:  Annual reports for all officers, sections, and committees may be viewed online:  http://nhlibrarians.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Annual-reports-compiled.pdf
Highlights of the President’s Report included (1) discontinuing our contract with Cornerstone Association Management and instead purchasing a subscription to Wild Apricot, an online software tool that gives us more direct access and control over our membership list at a savings of approximately $2,500 per year and (2) moving from an annual audit to an annual compilation which will ensure that our books are being reviewed annually but will reduce costs by about $3,000.
Other notable items in Linda’s report:
· The two-day spring conference at the Mountain View Grand Resort (Whitefield, NH) offered 30 programs and two luncheon speakers.  There were 166 attendees on the first day and 146 attendees on the second day. 
· NHLA will co-host the 2015 NELA conference in Manchester, NH on October 25-27.
· We now have 507 members.

TREASURER’S REPORT / Cara Barlow:  Cara thanks Betsy Solon who served as Assistant Treasurer.  FY14 accomplishments include:
· Opening a PayPal account so that we can accept credit card payments.
· Hiring a new bookkeeper who has been instrumental in helping Cara provide NHLA with accurate monthly financial reports.
· The spring conference was very successful, netting $4,370.44.
· NHLA net assets have increased by $5,196.

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE / Sarah Leonardi:  NHLA offers Winchell loans ($1,500 interest-free for five year term) and Norris grants ($1,000).  Applicants must be a resident of NH or currently employed by a NH library, enrolled in an ALA accredited school of Library or Information Science, and be a member of NHLA.
Norris Scholarships have been awarded to:
· Alyson Opshal / Chesterfield Public Library
· Kate Thomas / Hampstead Public Library
· Aimee Lockhardt / Dover Public Library

Winchell loans have been awarded to:
· Elizabeth (Lisa) Jose / Merrimack Public Library
· Kate Thomas / Hampstead Public Library
· Aimee Lockhardt / Dover Public Library

NOMINATING COMMITTEE / Diane Lynch:  The votes are counted:
· Vice-President/President-Elect 	Jennifer Hosking / Nashua Public library		54 votes
· Secretary			Mary White / Howe Library, Hanover		54 votes
· Assistant Treasurer		Deanne Hunter / Laconia Public Library		54 votes

AWARD COMMITTEE / Diane Lynch:  The Ann Geisel Award of Merit is given to an individual, group or organization that has made significant contributions to the New Hampshire library community.

The Ann Geisel Award of Merit recognizes librarians, libraries, and other individuals or organizations that have contributed to the New Hampshire Library Association (NHLA) or the New Hampshire library community.  Past Ann Geisel Award of Merit recipients have improved all New Hampshire libraries through their efforts as library professionals, by providing library services or advocating for library issues within and beyond the state level.

This award is named in the memory of Ann Geisel (1947-1999).  Ann personified “distinguished service to the New Hampshire library community.”  In addition to serving for many years as the Director of the Peterborough Town Library, she served the New Hampshire library community through her service as a member of NHLA, the Nubanusit Library Coop, and the NH State Library Advisory Council, including a term as its Chair.  She was active in regional and national library issues as a member of the Advisory Board of the Northeast Document Conservation Center, the American Library Association, and the New England Library Association.

The 2014 award winner is Susan Brown from the Derry Public Library.

NEW BUSINESS:
Adoption of paraprofessional section / Linda Taggart, Eileen Gilbert:  The adoption of the paraprofessional section was approved by a majority of attendees. 
Bylaws change / Carlos Pearman, Eric Stern, Cara Barlow:  The proposed bylaw changes were approved by a majority of attendees.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourn:  1:32


Minutes submitted by Mary H. White, Secretary
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